
   

March Newsletter deadline is  

Wednesday, February 15, 2017 

 

  
 
 
 

Edward Goetz 2/02 
James Reinhardt 2/03 
Madison Schatz 2/03 
Janie Metting 2/05 
Jim Pearson 2/05 
Hatley Heidrich 2/06 
Barbara Jo Reinhardt 2/07 
Louis Montgomery 2/07 
Geralene Schulte 2/08 
Natalie Boldt 2/08 
Betty Bauch 2/09 
Delbert Moeller 2/09 

Lawrence Fishbeck 2/10 
Lanny Mitchon 2/10 
Rebekah Fishbeck 2/10 
Raiden Dykes 2/10 
Jim Hartman 2/11 
Scarlet Swoboda 2/13 
Richard King 2/14 
Clayton Heldt 2/15 
Marie Plemons 2/17 
Rod Thompson 2/24 
Matthew Church 2/24 
Janis Trojcak 2/25 
Debbie Stange 2/25 
Edna McDonald 2/26 

ASH WEDNESDAY ï March 1st is Ash Wednesday, 
Worship Times are 12:05 & 7:00p 
 
EVENING MEAL ï Ash Wednesday, 
Board of Congregational Life will serve 
an evening meal 5:30p to 6:45p in      
Felger Hall prior to worship.  
Free will offering accepted.  

First English Evangelical Lutheran Church 
516 N. Main, Victoria, TX 77901 

Phone: 361-575-3623       Fax: 361-575-8877 
Email: Office@FELCVictoria.com      
Website: www.FELCVictoria.com 
TV Broadcast 10:30a Sundays  

 KXTS-TV Channel 41 ï Suddenlink Cable Ch. 9 or 109 

 February 2017  

 Friends, 
 

Prayer is a mystery!  Most folks I know 
readily admit that they donôt find prayer 
easy and they donôt really understand what it does or can do.  
I am told that even those who spend hours in serious prayer 
each day still find it a mystery.  They tell us that prayer is 
often hard work with little apparent or immediate reward.  
As we pursue this mystery, then, where better to start than 
with the words Jesus himself taught us. 
The Lordôs Prayer is the prayer that Jesus gave us.  It is the 
prayer that sums up fully His ministry and mission.  His 
prayer serves as a lens through which to see Jesus himself 
and to discover what our mission and ministry is to be about.  
Our midweek Lenten services this year will focus on The 
Lord and His Prayer.  Ash Wednesday is March 1.  Please 
join in our Lenten journey this year! 
 

Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Jim 
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¶  Thank you to the women of FELC for serving in the Thank  
offering church service. We truly appreciate your dedication 
and willingness to serve as: greeters, assistant ministers, lay 
readers, ushers, communion assistants and power point           
operators. Most of all, a huge thank you to everyone who gave 
so generously to the Thankoffering. $1,900.00 was collected 
and have been distributed to: LWR Quilts & Kits shipping fund, 
VCAM, and First United Methodist Prescription  Assistance 
Fund. We thank you all for making this project a great success 
and know that this is blessing to our community.             

     Sandy Muegge –Chairman of Mission Community 
 
¶ Thank you good cheer ladies so much for your visits, fruit and 
cookie treat. Always love to visit with you! Would also like to 
thank Dee Harper for her visits while I was at Warm Springs   
after my fall. Delores Watkins 

 
¶ On behalf of us all at Golden Crescent CASA, thank you for 
hosting our annual CASA kids Christmas party. By the looks on 
the children faces, a good time was had by all. Many thanks to 
our faithful FELC Christmas elves: Randy & Sandy Muegge, 
Bryan & Sandy Serold, Bill & Marie Plemons, Bobbie Guinn, 
and Jacki Schlinger!! Their help and cheer made the evening 
special for everyone. Many thanks and Happy New Year,     

     Tim Hornback, CASA Exec. Director  
 
¶ Dear church family, I want to thank you for being there when I 
was ill. I want to thank pastor Jim and all of my FELC family 
for your visits, cards, and calls.  Thank you to Dee Harper for 
visiting and bringing me communion. Yours in Christ,       

     Lillian Lau 
 
 
  
                               
  
  

 

 

 

Deacons 
 

 

  

Acolyte 
 

 

 

Comm. Assistant 
 

  

 

PowerPoint 

   
 Bruchmiller 

 
Brylie Koopman 

 
Kathy Svetlik 

 

Boldt 

 
Schulte 

 
Ryan & Ethan 
Hartman 

 
Mary Gleinser 

 

Butler 

 
Sproles 

 
Brylie Koopman 

 
Bridget Heinold 

 
Linda Tewes 

 
Heinold 

 

Brittany & Alexis   
Myers 
  

 
Joyce Thormahlen 

 

Wuensche 

 
  Maxey 

 

 
Ushers 

 

 
Callie Mae Haug 

 
Vickie Spann 

 

 
Hartman 
  

 
Melanie Zavala 
Juan DelaGarza 

 
Marie Plemons 

 
Muegge 

 
Bruchmiller 

 
Brylie Koopman 

 
Altha Maxey 

 
Ginger McGill 

 
Schulte 

 

Alexis & Brittany  
Myers 

 

Floyd Wuensche 
 

Lisa Stacy 

FRIENDLY REMINDER:  
 

If you have keys to enter any of the church buildings, for safe-
ty issues we would like to send a friendly reminder  to please 
make sure all doors are pushed shut and locked as you enter or 
exit the buildings through the weekdays. If you are the last one 
out of the building during evenings or weekends please check 
to make sure all the doors are closed tightly and locked. 



 

 

Date/Time 
 

Greeters   
 

Lay Readers 
Assisting  
Minister 

2/5 
8:00a 

 

Ginger McGill 
Darrell & Scarlet Swoboda 

 

Ginger McGill 
 

Ginger McGill 

2/5 
10:30a   

 

Bryan & Sandy Serold 
Aileen Lott 

 

Bonnie Pearson 
 

Bonnie Pearson 

2/12 
8:00a 

 

Dalton & Janie Metting 
Lois Elles 

 

Diane Boyett 
 

James Reinhardt 

2/12 
10:30a 

 

Gail Norris 
Totty & Geralene Schulte 

 

Florence Kirkland 
 

Bonnie Pearson 

2/19 
8:00a 

 

Mildred Slaughter 
Howard & Beverly Spies 

 
Callie Mae Haug 

 
Ginger McGill 

2/19 
10:30a 

 

Sandra Heldt/Carrie Myers 
Chuck & Mary Gail Moody 

 

Betty Bauch 
 

Mary Gail Moody 

2/26 
8:00a 

 

Anthony Wilhelm 
Larry Bruchmiller 

 

Jackie Schlinger 
 

James Reinhardt 

2/26 
10:30a 

 

Joyce Thormahlen 
Jennifer Hartman 

 

Tiffany Ballard 
 

Bonnie Pearson 

VCAM NEEDS: 
 

Condiments – ketchup, mayonnaise, mustard, salad dressings 
 

Basic Needs – Toiletries (body wash, shampoo, soap, toothpaste, 
toothbrushes) 
 

ñWE ARE IN DESPERATE NEED OF BASIC NEEDS ITEMS AS 
OUR INVENTORY IS LOW.ò 
Marc A. Hinojosa, Executive Director 

BUNCO & DOMINOS - Monday, February 6, 2017  
Women are invited to play bunco and men are invited to play 
dominos. Registration begins at 5:30, eat at 6:00p and games 
begin at 7:00p.                                                        
Please RSVP to Sandy Mueggeð573-7778 or 
church office 575-3623. 



Sunday Services Attendance and Offerings 

Date Psalm Sermon Text 

2/5 Psalm  21  Luke 7: 1-17 

2/12 Psalm  23  Luke 7: 18-35 

2/19 Psalm   24  Luke 7: 36-50 

2/26 Psalm 25  Luke 9: 28-45 

Readings for February 

Date 8:00a 
Attend. 

10:30a 
Attend. 

 

1/1 
 

60 
 

85 

 

1/8 
 

76 
 

95 

 

1/15 
 

71 
 

111 

 

1/22 
 

70 
 

118 

February  
 
 
1/28 - 2/10 - Marie & Bill Plemons 
2/11 - 2/24 - Darla Canfield & Altha Maxey 
2/25 - 3/10 - Cheryl & Kurt Heil 

 

Tellers for February 
 

        6-   Schulte 
      13 -  Leshikar 
      20 - Riesterer         
      27-  Malina 
        

 SPECIAL PRAYERS 
  

Jere Swoboda, Dorothy Bohn, Velma Hennig,            
Ralph & Terry Morgan, Maddox Meaux, Irene Young, 
Jason Wardell, Lanetta Edwards, Lawrence Fishbeck,          

Gina Lara, Mike Gobert, Janie Metting ,                      
Barbara Jean Reinhardt        

Please remember our nursing home and assisted living residents 
in your prayers. They love and appreciate your visits! 

 
Victoria Residence and Rehabilitation Center 
 Herb Hanselman, Amarylis Tschirhart 
Twin Pines 

 Angel Lee Karnei, Fay Wright,   
Virginia Swanson,  Naydine Zeplin,                                                                          
Allan & Mildred Butler 

Retama South 
 Terry Jackson, Leo Westerman 
The Courtyards 
 Eunice Lorfing, Weldon Schmidt  
La Villa 
 Irene Nelson 
Sodalis  
 Victor Swanson 
    

 BrightWater 
 Inez Bues 
             John Larson 
LaBahia 
 Gladys Boehm 
Brookdale 
 Roy Johnson 
 LaVon Schmidt 
Elmcroft 
 Henry Alex 

Upcoming Lenten Schedule 
Wednesdays during  Lent   
 
Ash Wed.    12:05p Lenten Service   
March 1st    5:30p Lenten Meal 
    7:00p Lenten Service 
 

Palm Sunday   8:00a & 10:30a Worship 
April 16th     Annual Church Fish Fry 
 

Maundy Thursday  12:05 Worship 
April 13th     7:00p Worship 
 

Good Friday   12:05 Worship 
April 14th     7:00p Tenebrae Service 
 

Easter Sunday   8:00a Worship   
April 16th     8:30a - 10:00a - Easter  Breakfast  
    9:15a - Sunday School Easter Egg Hunt 
    10:30a Worship -   
Children are encouraged to bring flowers to put at the base of the cross. 



 
                                                                                                             
 
 

  
Allen Jones – President 
Home ï 361-573-6247 
Email: hallenjones1@gmail.com   

Doris Wuensche - Pres - Elect 
Home ï 361-578-3858 
Email: doriswuensche@gmail.com 
 
Kathleen Sproles ï Secretary 
Home - 361-575-4026 
Email: kat.sproles54@gmail.com    

Rod Thompson ï Treasurer 
Home ï 361-578-9662 
Email: thompson204@suddenlink.net 

J. R. Hartman ï Congregational Life 
Home - 361-935-4445 
Email: jr.hartman@vcscompanies.com 

David Gisler ï Deacons 
Home ï 361-935-0640 
Email: dagisler@yahoo.com 

Kathy Svetlik ï Education 
Home ï 361-575-4920 
Email: kmsvetlik@gmail.com 

Merle Thompson ï Elders 
Home ï 361-578-9662 
Email: merle204@suddenlink.net 
 
Al Reinhardt  ï Board of Evangelism 
Home ï 361-575-8332 
Email: areinhardt47@gmail.com 

Jackie Schlinger ï Social Concerns 
Home ï 361-741-7000 
Email: jackischlinger@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bob Moncrief ï Stewardship 
Home ï 361-573-1144 
Work #570-6844 
Email: rigbobby@aol.com 
 

David Dentler ï Trustees                                                         
Home ï 361-572-4887                                                                               
Email: dentledb@dow.com 

Barbara Jo Reinhardt ï Worship 
Home ï 361-575-0038 
Email: Barbara.reinhardt@rocketmail.com 

Amy Hartman ï Youth 
Home  ï 361-935-4446 
Email: amy.hartman@vcscompanies.com 
 
Pastor Jim Pearson 
Cell# 361-935-1243 
Email: pastor@felcvictoria.com 

Margaret Dentler – Church Secretary 
Home, evening ï 361-572-4887 
Work - Monday - Thursday 575-3623 
Email: office@felcvictoria.com                                                        
Fax # 361-575-8877 

Barbara Jo Reinhardt–Music Director  
Home, evening ï 575-0038 
Wk, day ï 361-575-3623 
Email: choir@felcvictoria.com 

 ******************************** 
Church Web Page: 
www.FELCVictoria.com 
Email: office@felcvictoria.com 

Church Office # 361-575-3623 
Office Fax # 361-575-8877 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 

2017 COUNCIL MEMBERS, PASTOR & STAFF 

New Members 
 

We welcome new members who joined our 
church family:   
¶ Clayton, Casey, Carter and Codi Heldt  
January 15th   

¶ John Zimmer who joined January 22nd.  
  

            Baptism 
 

Sunday, January 15th, Codi  Lynn Heldt was baptized 
as a child of God and into our church family.  

CONGRATULATIONS: To Ryan & Kayla 
Slaughter on the birth of a daughter,              
Adelyn Rose, born January 14th.  
Proud grandpa is Jerry Slaughter and proud 
great-grandma is Mildred Slaughter. 

CONGRATULATIONS: To Clint & Kendra 
Caughman on the birth of a daughter, Katelyn 
Annabelle, born January 14th.  
Proud grandparents are Bryan & Sandy Serold.  

CONGRATULATIONS: To Larry & Kelli 
Moore on the birth of a daughter, Elizabeth 
Reese,  born January 6th.  
Proud grandparents are Bill & Marie Plemons.  

mailto:hallenjones1@gmail.com
mailto:thompson204@suddenlink.net
mailto:Barbara.reinhardt@rocketmail.com
mailto:pastor@felcvictoria.com
mailto:office@felcvictoria.com
mailto:choir@felcvictoria.com
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The Crossroads Christian School Liaison Committee Corner 
 
We are excited to share that the Crossroads Christian School is       
growing.  FELC is privileged to be a part of this wonderful                
ministry.  Building and nurturing relationships for Christ through 
the education of children is a perfect place to express our faith. 
 
Here are a few things important for you to know about our  
relationship with CCS.  This ministry has allowed our church to 
once again ófill the hallsô of our educational building and activity 
center with the voices of children during the week!  While the 
staff and students are busy sharing knowledge and Christian      
values, we can support them through prayer and positive expres-
sions about their work.  We think it important that each member 
know about our agreement with CCS so are sharing the key ones 
with you. 
 
Å  The expenses for CCS that FELC incurs is less than the          
payments we receive per month from CCS. 
Å  Our contract with CCS is from 8:00am ï 2:30pm, Monday ï             
Thursday. No rentals are contracted for any purpose during these 
times or in the evening. 
Å  CCS welcomes the opportunity to provide community service or         
volunteer hours for their students.  One way they do this is by 
helping with the setup of tables and chairs at events for 
us. Example: Women of the Church Bunco party.  CCSô                
administrators will coordinate with the students after school hours 
to accomplish this when the request is made. 

 
The CCS Liaison committee members are: 
          Carrie Myers, Chair 
          Sandy Muegge 
          Dan & Sandra Hiller 
          Jennifer Hartman 
          Al and Barbara Jean Reinhardt 
          Kathy Svetlik 
          Pastor Jim 


